
FUN IN THE SUN BOCCE MINUTES – February 22,2024

The meeting was called to order at 12:00 PM by Vice President Deb Clarry, followed by the
Pledge of Allegiance.

Secretary Report read by Sue Bellavance. It was accepted as read with no corrections or
additions.

Treasurers Report was read by Frieda Smith.
Beginning Balance: $2,205.42
Deposits: $105.00
Expenses: $1,161.28
Ending Balance: $1,148.14
Reminder to pay dues for the 2024-2025 season.
Dates to be attached to dues paid by new members for correct order on sub list.
Dues to be given to Frieda Smith in an envelope marked as dues.
The Treasurer’s report needed no corrections or additions and was approved as read.

Sunshine Report by Marion Lloyd.
No report.
February Birthday- Donna Hamblin

Social Director Ellie Johnson.
The March luncheon will be our awards luncheon. It will be on March 29th at 12:30 at The Two
Georges (formally Twisted Tuna). Please remember to sign up if you will be attending. Please
give money to Frieda Smith in an envelope marked for the luncheon.

Old Business

Festival Report:
March 4th thru March 8th is the ticket blitz at the post office.
Please sign up to sell ice cream, soda, and water if you can. Signup sheet is being passed
around.
Forms to sign up a bocce team during festival are downstairs in the clubhouse. Bocce games will
be played at 12:30pm on March 24th.
Four players per team. Two teams will participate in a playoff game.
Details of play are still being worked out.
Completed forms should be given to Gail Leckey and Geri Maxwell.
Ginny Genest will decorate golfcart for parade. Parade will start at the marina at 4:30 pm on
Thursday March 23rd.
Awards Luncheon:
Food will be same menu as last year with a cash bar.
Please pay when you sign up.
Cost of luncheon is $30.00 per person.



A motion was made by Marcia Zenk to have each person pay $25.00 with the balance of $5.00
to be paid out of club monies. The motion was seconded by Margie Wilson and passed
unanimously.
House of Hope
It was voted to continue to contribute to House of Hope next year. Looking for a volunteer to
take over for next year. Donation is up to the individual person. Marsha Benedict will continue
to make initial contact.

Team visors to be tabled for now.

New Business
A motion was made by Margie Wilson to create a committee to check the excel members list for
sub list accuracy. Board informed members that the spread sheet had been updated and
discrepancies from 2023 to 2024 were corrected prior to start of 2024 season. No second was
made on the motion.

Thursday players call Ann Hall next week if you are unable to play as Marsha will be on the
cruise.

Manager’s Report:

Tuesday Teams Standings
Team 1 Diamond-Captain Ginny Genest -8
Team 2 Sapphire-Captain Susan Sibiski -10
Team 3 Aquamarine-Captain Pat Stabile -6
Team 4 Amethyst-Captain Cindy Thomas - 6

Thursday Teams Standings
Team 1 Jade-Captain Anne Hall -13
Team 2 Opal-Captain Geri Maxwell-13
Team 3 Ruby-Captain Frieda Smith-6
Team 4 Turquoise-Captain Marianne Todd-16
With cruise coming up please let Marsha know if you are going if you haven’t already.
Please try to let managers know ASAP if you are unable to play.

Meeting was adjourned by Deb Clarry with a motion by Pat Briggs and a second by Cindy
Thomas at 12:45PM

Respectfully submitted by:

Sue Bellavance
Secretary




